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Saturday 
July 15, 2023 

Chapter PA-R 

GUMBALL RIDE 
Meet at Comfort Inn, Sayre, PA 

Chapter R goes to the Hobo Stew 

Ride Safely for  
Fellowship and Fun! 

ENDLESSMOUNTAINSRIDERS.ORG 

A Wing’d Rider 
District Member 

What a great ride we had to Williamsport for the annual Hobo Stew Ride. They 

put us through a beautiful ride through the countryside, had some amazing 

motorcycle prizes for many of us, and as always, the stew was awesome. We did 

NOT like the fact that it decided to rain for our ride home. See more pictures of 

the day on pages 9-10.  



EndlessMountainsRiders.org          facebook.com/groups/endlessmountainsriders 

It’s June - the meteorological official start to summer!  Have you 

had your bikes out for the great weather we have been 

experiencing? We have! And I even got to drive our new bike last 

weekend for about 50 miles. It handles so much nicer than our old 

bike -  I love how it takes corners. And it’s easier for me to take off 

from a stop without stalling it!!! Now I just have to get used to the 

front peddle for downshifting and the back peddle for upshifting. 

 

Speaking of the old bike, we sold it!!! We were so happy to find a new owner for 

it right here in the Valley! We do hope this couple will be encouraged to come 

join in the fun us Endless Mountains Riders have.  

 

This is turning out to be the busiest summer I have ever known. We can 

hardly find a free day to add in events. I thought retirees just sit in a rocking chair all day long and 

watch TV! That’s so far from the truth. In May our group made the trip down to Williamsport to attend 

Chapter H’s annual Hobo Stew Ride. We just won’t mention how Dennis took us left instead of right and 

we barely made it back in time to eat! But the ride was beautiful. It was the ride home that was a 

problem - an unexpected rain hit us. Ed was playing baseball with our church team, so I got to lead the 

May Gathering. Nobody ran from the room, so I guess I did okay. Then we all took a great ride up 

through Owego, intending to head to Cortland, but decided against it because of the busy graduation 

day traffic. We ended up at Parkview Restaurant in Owego and had a wonderful lunch. And the 

following weekend, we all met up at Mount Pisgah County Park for our annual picnic. What an 

awesome day it was. We enjoyed some cornhole fun and a great picnic. The weather was so great this 

month that we were able to have our Team Meeting at Callears out on their porch. It was very enjoyable 

and you must read a little more about the Callears, one of our advertising sponsors, on page 12. 

 

So did everyone enjoy a great Memorial Weekend? I heard it was the best weather Memorial Weekend 

in 8 years! I hope you all got outside and enjoyed it. Ed and I had nearly 20 people here from our family 

for a picnic. It was supposed to be a pool party too, but that part didn’t work out. We had opened the 

pool a couple weeks ago - that’s early for us, and it was nice and clear, so what’s the problem? I followed 

the instructions the pool company gave us and put in all the appropriate chemicals, but somehow our 

chlorine, which is supposed to be a level of 2 turned out to be a level of 21. They told us NOT to put any 

children in that pool because they would come out with a rash. And NOT to put the brand new solar 

cover that we bought on it, because it would eat it up. SO - the pool water was a cool 61 degrees. We had 

numerous children at our picnic who were not happy. One grandchild even came up to me every couple 

hours and asked me to test the water again - maybe it would have changed. Well, here we are a week 

later, and the pool is fine now. The warm temperatures have helped warm it up, and the chlorine has 

been reduced by the sun. Now there are no kids here!  

 

We are looking forward to our trips on the bike beginning later this month. They have been planned so 

long, that it will be great to get on the road.  We are also ordering new chapter shirts with our Endless 

Mountains Riders name on it along with the Wing’d Rider logo. If anyone missed the order, please let 

me know because I am sure we can add some in as time goes on.  
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Continued from page 2 

Ed and I won’t be at the June Gathering and Meet & Greet pizza party at Southern Tier Honda on June 

9th because of a family commitment that weekend. But our very capable Assistant Directors, Bill and 

Janice will be taking over and making sure you are all taken care of.  

 

Please remember the Gumball/Poker Ride is coming up July 15. We will talk more about that at the July 

Gathering and Team Meeting. But if you can help out, please let us know! And invite your motorcycle 

friends!   

 

And don’t forget to get your reservations in for the Pennsylvania District Rally to be held right here in 

the Valley on August 25-26. The reservation form is on page 19.  

 

Hi -  Ed here! Hallelujah...riding season is upon us. I don’t know about you, but I’m 

excited about our upcoming events. Carla and I just got done putting some upgrades on 

our trike—a back rest and passenger armrests. The trailer that we got with our trike had 

some very unusual size tires. We weren’t able to locate them locally, so we ended up 

ordering them from Walmart. After having a very bad experience with wheel bearing 

seizing up on us, every time we get anything that has bearings, I always like to take the 

bearings out, flush them, and repack them so I know I don’t have any concerns when I get 

on the road again. Case in point: when I took the hub caps off the trailer hubs, there was water in them 

and the bearings were all rusty and nasty looking. I’m glad I took the time to service it. 

 

I’m working presently at Hardinge in Elmira Heights. One of the techs there had bought a four wheeler 

and it came along with a very nice motorcycle jacket which he brough in and gave to me! It’s the mesh 

style, with a heavy liner and rain liner. Doesn’t get better than that! 

 

So I believe we are just about ready to go on our first adventure with our trike. We are going to go down 

this weekend to Chapter’s H’s Dice Run. That will be our maiden voyage for our new trike.  

 

I hope everyone takes some time to look at our calendar. We’ve got some great things coming up. I hope 

everyone is all ready and excited to get their bikes on the road again! 

 

See you all soon! 

 

Ed & Carla 

Dawejko,  

Chapter Directors  

PA-R 
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Chapter Directors  con’t 

Specializing in auto, home and business insurance for 
Athens and all of Pennsylvania.  With personal lines, 

commercial insurance and life insurance we hope to have 
a market that fits your needs We are deeply rooted in our 

community and hope to continue to grow our 
relationships within it.  Contact us for a quote today! 

 

120 Susquehanna Street 
Athens, PA 18810 

570-888-2669 

Mon-Fri:  
9:00am-5:00pm 

Sat-Sun: By app’t 

2riversins.com 

Kimberly J 
Mastrantonio 
Owner/Agent 

Jenn Newell 
Producer 

Ed’s  
Comments 
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 We surely have had some beautiful weather for riding. Janice and 

I have been working on our ice cream challenge. We went 237 

miles and only visited six ice cream stands. We are seeing some 

beautiful country while doing this challenge but it is not going 

to help our weight at all. We'd like to give a big thank you to 

Chapter M for the great Hobo Stew event. The rides were super 

as usual. We are looking forward to this weekend to our visit to 

Chapter H for their Dice Run.  

 

We had an enjoyable Memorial Day going to visit our 

granddaughter at Miracle Mountain Ranch School of 

Discipleship. They had great entertainment along with great 

food. If you love horses as I do, they had about eighty there at the ranch. If anyone so desired, 

they could go on the trail rides that they had to offer.  

 

Another great event coming up this month will be our trip to Litchfield, Illinois for our first 

Wing'd Rider Rally. It should be a fun time seeing some of our friends that we haven't seen for a 

while and also to meet some new ones. So that means it is time to get the bike in for a service 

and checked over for this trip. Also, don't forget if you are hauling a trailer to get your bearings 

checked and be sure they are packed with grease.  

 

 Our annual picnic at Mount Pisgah County Park went very well. We had a great time, along with great 

food, and some of us played the corn hole game which was a lot of fun. The day was perfect with no rain.  

 

Don't forget our "Meet and Greet" ride to Southern Tier Honda after our gathering on June 10th to thank 

our sponsor, Gary House. We really appreciate his being our sponsor AND we might add that if you need 

a motorcycle or maintenance done on a motorcycle, Southern Tier Honda is the place to go.  

 

Another reminder is our Gumball and Poker Run coming up on July 15th. We hope to see you all at the 

Comfort Inn for sign-up and then following the ride we will meet back at the Athens Fire Hall for some 

fun and food.  

 

Until next time, have 

a great riding season 

and stay safe.  

  

Your Assistant 

Chapter Directors, 

Bill and Janice Rowe 
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Denny’s Disorder 

Welcome to Summer.  Wanting to wish all the Dad’s our there Happy Father’s Day.  I usually 

neglect the notable days in the month.  Been out riding? 

For those that missed, several of us rode down to the River Valley 

Riders PA-M WR Hobo Stew Ride.  We had a great time.  I led 

the ride and only made one wrong turn, made it an official 

Chapter R Ride for sure.  Barb said turn right, I turned left.  I 

blame John Markley, the Chapter Director, as he is lousy with 

directions and I was standing too close to him before we went on 

the ride.  The Stew was outstanding again this year.  I only had one bowl, I can’t eat as much 

as I used to.  I’ve got an issue with the weatherman as we got rained on coming home.  

According to him, we were not supposed to get rain until later. 

The next weekend, Barb & I missed the 

Gathering as we were in Lancaster at the 31st 

Annual Spring Fling.  Not sure why, but we 

listened to the weatherman again and drove the 

car.  We went down Friday in spectacularly good 

weather.  It did rain Saturday morning to the 

middle of the afternoon.  We ran out of rain 

almost as soon as we got started home.  Then it 

would have been a nice ride.  Oh well.  Believe it 

or not, there was a hearty crew that went on the 

guided ride in the rain.  Barb & I stayed dry and 

warm inside playing Bingo.  Not really a Bingo 

fan, but the Wing’d Rider Crew there made it hilarious and fun.  Barb even co-won one a 

round of Bingo for $8. 

We attended the Chapter Picnic up on Mt Pisgah County Park.  Not a large turn out but a 

fun group.  Ed & Carla brought along their cornhole boards and made everyone play.  It was 

a lot of fun but next time we need a computer to keep track of the scores – everyone had a 

tough time with that!  When ready to leave, Bill & Janice said, “we’ll follow you.”  I told them 

I was planning on running into Troy and taking 514 over to 414.  Well, I got into Troy and it 

was so nice out and the bike felt so good and I did not want to mow when I got home.  Sitting 

at the red light in Troy, I told Bill & Janice that I was going to ride straight through to 

Mansfield, turn south, pick up 414 east and head home.  About a 75 mile run.  Boy was it 

great!  Just what I needed, a little wind therapy. 

Next up is the Susquehanna Wings PA-H WR Dice Run/Picnic.  There is a group of us going 
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down to that the first weekend in June.  Always a good time there. 

Personally, Barb & I have a lot going on right at the moment.  

The next time you see our bike, it will have a ceramic coating 

applied on it.  Not only will it shine, but supposed to make it 

much easier to keep clean.  While not sure, our new seat should 

be in before we head south for Susquehanna Wings Dice Run.  

Very anxious to get that on the bike.  Then, before we head down 

to Bloomsburg, we have an excavator coming in to take out all 

the stumps and a couple of pine trees in our front yard.  Finally make it look like we have a 

front yard instead of a jungle.  Anxious to see the final results.  After all that is done, we will 

be putting out a donation jar as we will be very poor! 

Barb & I are going to miss the next Chapter Gathering as we are going on vacation to 

Vermont for a week.  We will see you at the next Team Meeting. 

Anxiously waiting to get the bike back the Tuesday after Memorial Day.  Don’t forget the 

District Rally is in our backyard this year at the Grand Victorian Inn.  Sign up early for all 

the bonuses!!! 

 

See ya’ on down the road, 

Dennis & Barb 
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1907 State Route 14 
Montour Falls, New York 

Owner:  
Gary House 

607-535-0005 

Hours: 8-8 Mon, Wed    8-6 Tues, Thurs, Fri    9-4 Sat 
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June 17 

Kay Johnson 

June 18 

Norma Buchanan 

June 9 

John & Ginny Nutting 

June 24 

Joe & Barb Seymour 

June 26 

Ed & Carla Dawejko 

June 27 

Bill & Janice Rowe 

June 30 

Dale & Linda McClelland 
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Chapter Celebrations 
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We had a 

wonderful 

ride down 

to 

Chapter 

M’s 

annual 

Hobo 

Stew 

event. Enjoyed 

having Bill & 

Janice’s daughter 

and son-in-law with 

us. A great ride - 

especially since 

Dennis made it a 

little longer than it 

needed to be!!! And 

we could have done without the rain on the way home, but all in all it was fun. 
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Hobo Stew Ride 
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We had a 

beautiful day 

for our 

annual 

picnic. Once 

again we rode 

up to Mt 

Pisgah County Park and enjoyed the view and 

some hot dogs and salads. We were so happy to see 

that John brought Ginny along for the ride! We 

got the cornhole games going and found out that 

we were pretty bad at math and 

scoring, but it was fun anyway. It’s 

always a good day when it’s sunny 

on a bike! 

      More photos on the next page 
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Chapter Events 

Chapter 

Picnic 
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You never know what’s going to walk into 

one of our Gatherings! And when this cute 

puppy entered, of course it was Arline 

who scooped it right up for a hug! 

Following the meeting 

we rode to Owego and 

enjoyed dinner at the 

Parkview Restaurant. 
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Chapter Events 

Bill Rowe turned 

out to be the best 

cornhole player 

for the day, but 

the rest of us 

certainly gave 

him a run for his 

money! 

Chapter 

Picnic 

May Gathering & Ride 
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Sponsor Feature 

There’s nothing like making a huge career switch in 2019 and 8 months later a world-wide 

pandemic hits. In the restaurant business, that is catastrophic. But the Wohltmans weren’t 

quitters. They are grateful to the community for their support and realize that God has blessed 

them even through the hard times.  

Kyle had been a mailman for 16 years and 

Raya was a personal trainer, children’s 

church director, and mom to two kids (at 

that time). They both knew their way 

around a kitchen and she says, “We like 

food!” so why not buy a restaurant? The 

Callears wanted to retire and stayed 

around to show them the tools of the trade 

and then sat back to let the young family 

take over.  

“We jumped right in and didn’t even have a 

chance to second guess ourselves,” Raya 

says. “It was so busy and crazy.” But the 

timing could not have been worse. COVID 

hit just as they were getting their feet wet, 

and the dining room shut down for 10 weeks. They cut back part time staff and transitioned to 

take-out. By May of that year they could start doing outside catering. 

Today they are adjusting to the new normal. They have switched from daily specials to seasonal 

specials while keeping the staple menu of chicken, brisket and pulled pork. They have dreams of 

getting a food truck and Raya sees a little ice cream and coffee shop with a playground out front.  

The Wohltmans have three children now - Owen, 9; Avery, 6; and Josephine, 2. Raya had her 

daughter in the spring of 2021. She was catering a wedding on May 8 and delivered Josie on 

May 13. The restaurant business does not stop for a baby. Kyle had to leave the hospital to tend 

to the kitchen, and Raya was doing orders right from her hospital bed! 

The kids get involved in the family business in various ways. Owen knows how to bus tables. 

They do dishes and even some jobs in the kitchen like separating chicken wings. Raya says they 

were in the van one day when the phone rang, and she heard a child answer it, “Hello, Welcome 

to Callears.” Raya says Josie and her little pigtails help get a lot of traffic on their Facebook 

page.  

Raya enjoys working with her husband. She says in his old job there was a common sense way to 

do things and then a “postal” sense. Here, he finds a responsibility that he can make sense of. 

She says they both work well together if they “stay in their own lane.” He has the kitchen and 

she has the catering. But she laughs that Kyle is not the man she married. He grew up outside 

of Philadelphia and drove an immaculate hatchback. Today he drives a pickup truck, wears 

flannel and grows a beard every winter.  

She says the entire effort would have been impossible without family support. And they are 

grateful how the community has supported them and how the business is growing.   

Callear’s BBQ 
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Chapter Events 
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Our team is out and about trying out 

a lot of ice cream shops in the region!  

Don’t forget we have added places 

and now have 105 choices!!! Please 

send a picture or some proof that you 

were at one of  the ice cream stands 

on our list and you just might be our 

2023 Ice Cream Challenge Winner!!! 

Chapter Events 
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Chapter Events 

2023 Chapter Ice Cream Challenge 
Check out our list of the top 55 Ice Cream Places in Pennsylvania and New York.  We have decided to 

add a little dessert & fun to our riding year.  What are we going to do?  The best we do; Ride & Eat Ice 

Cream, of course! 

 

From April 1, 2023 through October 31, 2023, you will need to 

visit 25 of the Ice Cream places on the list and get your picture 

taken either in front of the Ice Cream place, showing the sign, 

or with your receipt showing the location and date of your visit. 

Then send or bring that picture to us at  

carla.dawejko@gmail.com. When sending your pictures by 

email, please use the corresponding number that your ice cream 

place is on the list, in the subject line of your email. For exam-

ple – If you visit the Dairy Queen in Big Flats put “No. 4 Ice 

Cream Stand” in the subject line. Easy, right? 

 

You will receive 1 point for every stand visited. Locations High-

lighted in Yellow are the ice cream stands that are 50+ miles 

from Gathering location and these locations will be recorded as 2 points. We acknowledge the top three 

persons (or couple) who visited the most places, with special awards. 

 

To make it even easier, we are going to plan a few of the places as chapter rides during riding season.  

 

This is meant to be a fun, easy to do!  Remember to send your pictures in.  You will be sporting a new pin 

for your vest once you have visited 25 places.  You don’t have to stop at 25.  If you go to more, take a pic-

ture and send it in.  There will be a special reward presented at the Christmas Party for the one that 

gets the most. The challenge will end on October 31 2023.  

 

Happy Ice Cream eating! 

 

Ed & Carla 

Endless Mountains 

Riders Chapter  

Directors 

 

mailto:goldwing@ptd.net
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Chapter Events 

2023 Chapter Ice Cream Challenge 

The additional 41+ ice cream stands are listed on our website. 
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Upcoming 

AUGUST 25-26, 2023 
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Upcoming 
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Upcoming 
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Calendar 

August 
Saturday        
Aug 12   Chapter Gathering  9:00 am Breakfast    Comfort Inn, Sayre 
            10:00 am Meeting 
Thursday 
Aug 17   Team Meeting/Dinner 5:00 pm       The Grille, Sayre 

June 
Saturday        
June 10   Chapter Gathering  9:00 am Breakfast    Comfort Inn, Sayre 
            10:00 am Meeting 
     Meet & Greet    Ride to Southern Tier Honda, Montour Falls, NY 
Tuesday 
June 13   Team Meeting/Dinner 5:00 pm       The Grille, Sayre 
 
Monday 
June 26-   Wing’d Rider/Rally   Troy, 9:30 a.m.     Illinois 
  July 4 

July 
Saturday        
July 8    Chapter Gathering  9:00 am Breakfast    Comfort Inn, Sayre 
            10:00 am Meeting 
Thursday 
July 13   Team Meeting/Dinner 5:00 pm       The Grille, Sayre 
 
Saturday 
July 15   Gumball/Poker Ride 8:00-11:00 am     Comfort Inn, Sayre 
     Picnic/Awards   1:00-3:00 pm     Athens Firehall 
 
Monday   Chapter Trip 
July 24-   to Alexandria Bay,  Endicott, 9:30     Alex Bay, NY 
Friday July 28 New York 

September 
Saturday 
Sept 2    Hot Dog Roast    12:00 noon    Smouse House 
 
Saturday        
Sept 9    Chapter Gathering   9:00 am Breakfast  Comfort Inn, Sayre 
             10:00 am Meeting 
      
Thursday 
Sept 14   Team Meeting/Dinner  5:00 pm     The Grille, Sayre 
 
Friday-Saturday 
Sept 21-22  New Jersey Trip    TBA      TBA 
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Calendar 

October 
Saturday        
Oct 14    Chapter Gathering  9:00 am Breakfast   Comfort Inn, Sayre 
            10:00 am Meeting 
Thursday 
Oct 19    Team Meeting/Dinner 5:00 pm      The Grille, Sayre 
 
Saturday 
Oct 28    Final Ride    11:00 am      TBA 

November 
Sunday 
Nov 5    Chili Party    12:00 noon     Smouse House 
 
Saturday        
Nov 11   Chapter Gathering  9:00 am Breakfast   Comfort Inn, Sayre 
            10:00 am Meeting 
      
Thursday 
Nov 16   Team Meeting/Dinner 5:00 pm      The Grille, Sayre 

December 
Sunday        
Dec 10   Christmas Party   12:00 pm      The Grille, Sayre 
                   

27th Annual American 

Pride Ride 
Sat Jun 24, 2023 8:00 AM - 5:00 PM EDT 

  

Departs From: The Corning Building Company,  

Ride Down the Runway  with us this year at The 

27th American Pride Ride! This is a group ride to 

bring friends and family together for the 

community and the kids to raise money and TOY 

donations for local charities including Children's Miracle Network, American Red Cross, The Salvation 

Army, Vietnam Veterans Chapter of Elmira, and the Bath VA Veterans Group. 100% of the $10 

registration money, raffles and toy donations go to our charities.  

The route is designed for the enjoyment of our riders with scenic landscapes, winding roads and several 

brief stops along the way to stretch and refresh.  There are also free gifts tossed out at every stop.  If you 

are a rider, we invite you to join us for this long standing tradition here in the Twin Tiers.  Come have 

some fun and benefit our local kids and veterans. 

(You must be able to travel at 55mph in sections of the route) 

 
https://www.facebook.com/AmericanPrideRideRally/ 


